


January 12, 1998

TO: 
ALL WORKSHOP PARTICIPANTS IN CONNECTION WITH


THE 1998 ELECTRIC COST OF CAPITAL PROCEEDING AS 


SET FORTH IN DECISION 97-12-089.

In accordance with the workshop announcement, issued by the Commission’s Energy Division on January 6, 1998, ORA suggests the following method for calculating an unbundled return on equity as a discussion topic at the workshop.  ORA  recognizes that the idea that follows is not fully developed and additionally, ORA is not necessarily making a commitment to follow such procedures in the future.  Nonetheless, we believe the idea has merit and is an appropriate discussion topic for the workshops.

Major factors that will influence the risk of the electric distribution business in California will be such things as applicable regulatory mechanisms, operating characteristics, and service area economy. We believe enough  is known, or can be learned from available data, about these risk factors to enable us to model the results of operations for the electric distribution industry.  This could be done over some time period using historical data modified for known changes.  From the modeling results, financial relationships can observed which will be useful.  For example, the variability of earnings before interest and taxes (EBIT), which is a gauge of business risk,  could be quantified using a statistical measure such as the coefficient of variability,  allowing a direct comparison to other companies.  A comparison could be made with the bundled utility which would give us an indication of the direction of movement for the authorized equity return for the distribution utility compared to the bundled utility.  The coefficient of variability could also be used as a screening variable to formulate a comparable group of companies.

Sincerely,

William D. Thompson, Project Coordinator
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